# IN ENGLISH Workbook

## Volume 1, Unit 2

## **Contents**

#### **UNIT TWO:**

SCENE: Marina	De	el F	Re	у а	nc	l E	Ξx	pc	os	iti	or	ı F	Pa	arl	k	(	S	)	 						 . 1	5
VOCABULARY		(V	&	P)															 						 . 1	7
QUESTIONS																										
STRUCTURE																			 						 . 2	2
WRITING																						 			. 2	4
DIALOG (D).																										
CONVERSATIO																										
EVALUATION .																									 2	8
TEST																									7	<b>7</b> 3

#### Unit 2

## 2-s Scene: Marina del Rey and Exposition Park

It is morning. The water is blue. The grass is green. The apartments are next to the pond. That is a sailboat in the channel. Those are apartment buildings next to the channel. This is a marina. It is Marina Del Rey.

I am in a car. Now I am outside, next to the water, near a boat. Those are apartment buildings. Those are sailboats.

A man, with a cup of coffee in his hand, is next to a building.

The man with a cap and blue shirt is always here in the morning. A man, with a white shirt and tan pants, is on a boat, next to windows. Some yellow flowers are on a counter.

A woman, with sunglasses and a dollar in her hand, is on the walk under a sign. A boat with two flags is in the water, next to the dock. These are shops and restaurants.

Those are palms, next to the boats. Those boats are in front of the apartments. That is a gas station for boats, in front of some condominiums.

These are restaurants. The sign for this restaurant is over the walk.

A man is on the dock. This is a small boat. This is a big boat. Those are sailboats. Those are big apartment buildings.

Let's go. That is a truck on the road, in front of me. Those are palm trees behind the house. This is a white house with a red roof. A van is on the road, in front of me. That is downtown L.A. It is sunny, but hazy.

Let's stop at the Coliseum. A bus is in front of the Coliseum. This is the site of the 1984 Olympics. Ten people are near the bus. Two men with blue shirts are near the statue. The bus driver is next to the bus.

This is the Aerospace Museum. This is a sign. It is in Exposition Park. This is the rose garden of Exposition Park. Those are roses. What color are the roses? Red, yellow, and white. That is a fountain. It is in the center of the garden. He is a gardener. This is a tree. It is next to a wall. Three birds are on the wall.

That is the Museum of Natural History. It is next to the rose garden. This is the Museum of Science and Industry. It is near the rose garden.

A man, with his shoes in his hand, is on the lawn. A man, with a green cap, blue shirt, blue jeans and white shoes, is on a bench. A book is in his hand. A trash can is near him.

A man, with a white shirt and tan pants, is on the wall. A man, with a cap and sunglasses, is in a wheel chair.

This is the University of Southern California. That is a tower. Those are students. A student is next to three bicycles. A woman with a camera is next to a statue. Two bags are on the ground, next to her. Two students are under the arches. This is USC.

# 2-V 2-P Vocabulary and Pronunciation

Noun	s	44.	sailboat
1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9. 10. 11. 12. 13. 14. 15. 16. 17.	water grass apartment pond boat dock flower tree house cup coffee cup of coffee hand cap shirt pants sunglasses dollar flag	45. 46. 47. 48. 49. 50. 51. 52. 53. 54. 55. 56. 57. 58. 60. 61. 62. 63. 64. 65.	park trash can lawn garden rose garden rose fountain bench museum wall tower statue university student ground arch coliseum bird gas station gardener time
20. 21.	book shoe	Bas	ic
22. 23. 24. 25. 26. 27. 28. 29. 30. 31.	jeans colors green yellow blue red camera morning building apartment building	1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9.	one two three four five six seven eight nine ten
32. 33. 34. 35. 36.	phone booth marina Marina Del Rey restaurant walk	11. 12. 13. 14.	this that these those
37. 38. 39. 40.	shop condominiums bicycle van	15. 16. 17.	Who? Where? What?
41. 42. 43.	truck roof channel	18. 19. 20.	under of by

#### **Verbs**

- stop
   eat
   look

#### Other

- 1. big
  2. small
  3. sunny
  4. hazy
  5. thirsty
  6. hungry
  7. always

#### **Expression**

1. What time is it?

## **Questions** The numbers in the $\nabla$ 's in the video Scene component correspond to the following.

1.	Are the apartments next to the pond?
	Yes, they are.
2.	Where is the sailboat?
	It is in the channel
3.	Is this a marina?
4.	What are those?
5.	Is a man, with a cup of coffee in his hand, in the water?
6.	Where is he?
7.	Who is under a sign?
8.	Where is the gas station for boats?
9.	Is this a small boat?
10.	Is this a small boat?
11.	What color is the house?
12.	Is that downtown Los Angeles?

13.	Where are the two men with blue shirts?
14.	Is the bus driver next to the statue?
15	Where is he?
16.	What are those?
17.	What color are they?
18.	Where is the fountain?
19.	Is he a pilot?
20.	What is he?
21.	Where is the Museum of Natural History?
22.	Who is on the bench?
23.	Who is on the wall?

24.	Are they gardeners?
25.	Where is the woman?
26.	Where are the two bags?
27.	Where are the students?
28.	What university is this?

#### **Structure**

This is a boat. It is in the water.
That is a sailboat. It is in the channel.
These are roses. They are red.

**Those** are palms. **They** are behind the house.

**2. Am** I downtown L.A?

Yes, you are. No, you aren't.

**Are** you from Chicago?

Yes, I am. No, I'm not.

**Is** he a bus driver?

Yes, he is. No, he isn't.

**Is** she a cashier?

Yes, she is. No, she isn't.

**Is** it morning?

Yes, it is. No, it isn't.

**Is** it sunny?

Yes, it is. No, it isn't.

Are we outside?

Yes, we are. No, we aren't.

Are you students?

Yes, we are. No, we aren't.

**Are** they in the museum?

Yes, they **are**. No, they **aren't**.

3. Is that house **red**?

Yes, it is.

Are those flowers **yellow**?

No, they aren't.

Is that book **blue**?

Yes, it is.

What **color** is that car?

It's **yellow**.

What **color** are those sailboats?

They are **blue** and **red**.

This is a **blue** truck.

It is a **small** truck.

That is a **big** boat.

It is a **big**, **yellow** boat.

These are **red** roses.

They are **small**.

Those are **apartment** buildings.

They are **big**.

**5.** Where are the museums?

They are **near** the rose garden in

Exposition Park.

Where is the truck?

It is **on** the road.

Where is the woman with the camera?

She is **next to** the statue.

Where is the man with the green cap?

He is **on** a bench.

Where are you?

I am at Marina Del Rey.

Where are the birds?

They are **in** the tree.

**6. Who** is near the fountain in the rose garden?

A **gardener** is near the fountain.

**Who** is under the restaurant sign?

A **woman** with sunglasses is under the sign.

Who is on the lawn in the rose garden?

A man is on the lawn.

**7.** What is this?

It is a **boat**.

What are these?

They are **roses**.

What are those?

They are **sailboats**.

**Stop** at the Coliseum. It is the site of

the 1984 Olympics.

## Writing

#### Where? What? Who?

1. She is near the statue.		
Is she near the statue?	_?	Yes, she is.
Where <u>is she</u>	?	She is near the statue.
What	?	
Who	?	
2. John is on the boat.		
	_?	No,
Where	?	
What	?	
Who	?	
3. Mary is next to the museum.		
	_?	Yes,
Where	?	
What	?	
Who	2	

## 2-D Dialog

**Susan**: Here we are!

**Richard**: It's nice here. What's the name of this place

again?

**Susan**: Marina Del Rey. Look at the sailboats!

**Richard**: They are beautiful. Are those apartments,

behind the sailboats?

**Susan**: Yes, they are. Those are condominiums.

Richard: Those?

**Susan**: No, not those. Those over there, behind the gas

station.

**Richard**: Oh, yes, the big building with the palm trees. **Susan**: No, that isn't it. It's the building next to that one.

**Richard**: Ah, OK. That isn't a big building. **Susan**: No, it's small. There are only eight

condominiums in it.

**Richard**: I'm hungry and thirsty! Where is the Fish House

Restaurant?

**Susan**: That's it over there.

**Richard**: Is it the white and green building?

**Susan**: Yes, that's it. Let's go in.

**Richard**: Let's eat outside, by the boats. It's so nice and

sunny.

**Susan**: OK. Good idea. Now, where's Ann? **Richard**: Look inside. (Susan looks inside.)

**Susan**: She isn't in the restaurant. What time is it?

Richard: It's 3:10.

**Susan**: Oh. She's at the university now. She's a

cashier in this restaurant in the morning and a

student at the university in the afternoon.

**Richard**: Well, let's go to the university.

**Susan**: OK. USC is next to Exposition Park and near the

Coliseum.

**Richard**: Is the Museum of Science and Industry in

**Exposition Park?** 

**Susan**: Yes, it is. There's a big rose garden near the

museum.

Richard: Good! Let's go!

## Conversation

1.	What is your name?
	My name is .
2.	Are you from Chicago?
3.	Where are you from?
4.	Are you a student?
5.	Who is next to you?
6.	Is (s)he a man or a woman?
7.	Is (s)he from New York?
8.	Where is (s)he from?
9.	Are you thirsty?
10.	Are you hungry?
11.	Is it morning?

12.	Is it afternoon?
13.	What time is it?
14.	Are you outside?
15.	Where are you?
16.	What is behind you?
17.	What color are your shoes?

## **Evaluation**

It <u>is</u> morning. <u>The</u> water is blue. The grass
green. The apartments next to the pond. That
a sailboat the channel. Those apartment
buildings, next the channel. This is marina.
is Marina Del Rey.
I in a car. Now am outside, next the
water, a boat are apartment
buildings. Those sailboats.
A man, a cup of coffee his hand,
next to a building.
The man with a cap and blue shirt always here
the morning. A man, a white shirt tan
pants, is on a boat, next windows. Some yellow
flowers are a counter.
A woman, with sunglasses a dollar in her
hand, on the walk a sign. A boat with
flags is in the water, to the dock. These
shops restaurants.
Those palms, next to the boats. These boats
are front the apartments. That a gas
station boats, in front some condominiums.
These restaurants. The sign for this
restaurant is the walk.
A man is the deal. This is a heat
A man is the dock. This is a boat.
This is a boat. are sailboats. Those
big apartment buildings.
Let's go. That a truck on the road, front
of me. Those are palm trees the house. This
is a house with a roof. A van on
the road, in front of me. That downtown L.A is
sunny, but hazy.

Let's stop at Coliseum. A bus in front or
the Coliseum. This is the site the 1984 Olympics. Ter
people near the bus. Two men blue shirts
near the statue. The bus driver next the
bus.
This is Aerospace Museum. This is sign. It in Exposition Park is the rose garden of Exposition Park. Those roses color are the roses?, yellow and white.
That a fountain. It is the center of the garden is a gardener. This a tree. It is to a wall. Three birds on the wall.
That is the Museum Natural History is next the rose garden. This is the Museum of Science Industry. It is the rose garden.
A man, with his shoes in his hand, on the lawn. A man, a green cap, blue shirt, blue jeans and white shoes, is a bench. A book in his hand trash can is near him.
A man, a white shirt and tan pants,
on the wall. A man, a cap and sunglasses,
in a wheel chair.
This the University Southern California. That a tower. Those students. A student is next three bicycles. A woman, with a camera, is to a statue. Two bags on the ground, next her. Two students are the arches.
This USC.

## Test: Unit 2

Name									
Instructions:			Put the letter of the answer, A, B, C, or D, next to the number.						
1.	That i	s a sail	boat.		is in the water.				
	A.	lt		C.	They				
	B.	She		D.	This				
2.		are	roses.	They	are red.				
	A.	This		C.	Those				
	B.	We		D.	It				
3.	"Are _		_ palm	trees?	Н				
	"Yes, they are."								
	A.	this		C.	the				
	B.	he		D.	these				
4.	"ls	a b	ous driv	/er?"					
	"Yes,	she is.'	"						
	A.	he		C.	it				
	B.	she		D.	this				
5.	"Are y	ou stud	dents?'	1					
	"Yes,		are."						
	A.	he		C.	we				
	B.	it		D.	1				

6.	"Are they outside?"								
	"No, 1	they	"						
	A.	are	C.	aren't					
	B.	isn't	D.	am not					
7.	"Is th	at house red?	11						
	"	, it is."							
	A.	No	C.	He					
	B.	Yes	D.	This					
8.	"	color are t	_ color are those boats?"						
	"They are white."								
	A.	Where	C.	What					
	B.	Who	D.	They					
9.	"Who	"Who is near the sign?"							
	II	is nea	r the si	gn."					
	A.	The boat	C.	They					
	B.	It	D.	Richard					
10.	"	are	those?	)"					
	"They are phone booths."								
	A.	Where	C.	Who					
	B.	What	D.	What color					
11.	"	is that?"							
	"It's S	Susan."							
	A.	Who	C.	What					
	B.	Where	D.	She					

12.	"What	color is that	truck?"		
	"	_ is blue."			
	A.	He	C.	This	
	B.	She	D.	lt	
13.					
	"Yes,	are	."		
	A.	it	C.	they	
	B.	these	D.	we	
14.	14. That is a		_ truck.	It is small.	
	A.	big	C.	hungry	
	B.	blue	D.	sunny	

#### The following are suggested answers to the Student Workbook exercises.

### IN ENGLISH, ON YOUR OWN VOLUME 1 UNIT 2

### Questions Workbook Pages 19 - 21

- 1. Yes, the apartments are next to the pond. Or Yes, they are.
- 2. The sailboat is in the channel. Or It is in the channel.
- 3. Yes, this is a marina. **Or** Yes, it is.
- 4. Those are apartment buildings. Or They are apartment buildings.
- 5. No, a man, with a cup of coffee in his hand, is next to a building. Or No, he isn't.
- 6. He is on a boat, next to windows.
- 7. A woman is under a sign.
- The gas station for boats is in front of some condominiums.
   Or
   It is in front of some condominiums.
- 9. Yes, this is a small boat. Or Yes, it is.
- 10. No, this is a big boat. Or No, it isn't a small boat. Or No, it isn't.
- 11. The house is white with a red roof. **Or** It is white with a red roof.
- 12. Yes, that is downtown L.A. **Or** Yes, it is.
- 13. The two men with blue shirts are near the statue. **Or** They are near the statue.
- 14. No, the bus driver isn't next to the statue. **Or** No, he isn't.
- 15. He is next to the bus.
- 16. They are roses.
- 17. They are red, yellow, and white. Or The roses are red, yellow, and white.
- 18. It's in the center of the garden. **Or** The fountain is in the center of the garden.
- 19. No, he isn't a pilot. Or No, he isn't.
- 20. He is a gardener.
- 21. The Museum of Natural History is next to the rose garden.

  Or

  It is next to the rose garden.

- 22. A man with a green cap, blue shirt, blue jeans and white shoes, is on the bench.
- 23. A man with a white shirt and tan pants is on the wall.
- 24. No, they are students. Or No, they aren't.
- 25. The woman is next to a statue. **Or** She is next to a statue.
- 26. The two bags are on the ground next to the woman.

  Or

  They are on the ground next to the woman.
- 27. The students are under the arches. **Or** They are under the arches.
- 28. This is USC. Or It is USC.

## Writing Workbook Page 24

1.	Is she near the statue? Where is she? What is she near? Who is near the statue?	Yes, she is. She is near the statue. She is near the statue. She is near the statue.
2.	Is <u>John on the boat?</u> Where <u>is John?</u> What <u>is John on?</u> Who <u>is on the boat?</u>	No, he isn't. He is on the boat. He is on the boat. John is on the boat.
3.	Is Mary next to the museum? Where is Mary? What is Mary next to? Who is next to the museum?	Yes, she is. She is next to the museum. She is next to the museum. Mary is next to the museum.

## Test: Unit 2 Workbook Pages 73 - 75

1.	Α	6.	С	11.	Α
2.	С	7.	В	12.	D
3.	D	8.	С	13.	С
4.	В	9.	D	14.	В
5.	С	10.	В		